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Principal's Message

Good afternoon Cossitt,

For what will likely be the final share out for this school year . . . .

Based on my very early wake up schedule, I have historically needed to

do my morning runs on a treadmill. Because of that routine, I am much

more likely to hit the treadmill before I go running outdoors. 

For no great and compelling reason, I woke up this morning and went for

an outdoor run. It was just early enough to have caught all the sounds

and smells of an early Sunday morning. There were birds chirping,

singing, and shouting every step of the way and around every corner,

there were a myriad of flower scents fighting for supremacy. 

What was so revelatory and compelling related to all of this was the

realization that this plays out each and every morning, whether we are

paying attention or not. 

Our recently concluded End Of The Year Event always seems to arrive at

just the right moment with the perfect pre-summer reminder. Despite all

the energy and commotion surrounding the overall event, if you are lucky

enough to be able to stop, observe and take it all in, the day of this event

is the epitome of unbounded joy, love and laughter. 

We don’t often get to bear witness to such sights in our daily lives. Not

because they don’t happen everyday but because we have become

treadmill runners instead of outside runners. 

As we formally wind down the 22-23 school year and transition into the

summer bliss, I would encourage all of our families to purposefully seek

to create summer time and space to soak up those precious moments

when our children are doing nothing more than sharing the sounds of

their chirping, singing and shouting. In between all the lake cabin visits

and the cross country travels, the single solitary voice of each and every

one of our children, each and every day, is there for us. 



Here is hoping for a summer of Stop, Look, and Listen.  

Sincerely,

Mr. Michael Michowski

Principal, Cossitt Elementary

Important Dates: 

Wednesday, June 7th - Kindergarten celebration

Thursday, June 8th -

6th Grade Recognition Ceremony @ 10:15 - 11:00, clap-out to follow

1/2 day.. LAST DAY OF SCHOOL

6th Grade Farewell Celebration Information

We are looking forward to celebrating the 6th graders during the 6th Grade Farewell Ceremony taking place

on Thursday, June 8th. Sixth grade families are invited to attend this event. The Clap Out will immediately

follow. For planning purposes, please refer to the schedule outlined below:      

9:30 Families arrive and go to the gym.

9:45 6th Grade Farewell Ceremony will take place in the gym (6th graders and their families).

*Immediately following, families will then go outside to line up for the Clap Out. Families should line up along

the parkway that borders the sidewalk on Cossitt Avenue between Ashland and Madison Streets.

11:00-11:15 6th graders will walk around the perimeter of the block (similar to the Halloween Parade) for the

Clap Out.

11:20 6th graders will be dismissed from the playground by the balloon arch.

YEARBOOK SALES
We are excited to distribute yearbooks this week, thanks to all the hard work of the 6th graders on their

artwork and the entire yearbook committee!

We will have a limited number of yearbooks available for sale on the last day of school:

Thursday June 8th at 8am to 8:15 am outside door #1, Main Visitors' Entrance!  Once we sell out of the

yearbooks that will be it.  If we have yearbooks left over after the last day you can inquire about a copy by



emailing Rebecca Waldvogel at Rebecca.waldvogel@gmail.com.  

Each copy is $15. Make a check payable to Cossitt PTC or exact cash only for each copy. (we are unable to

make change.)

Thank You,

The Yearbook Committee 

D102 SUMMER CAMPS FOR
BAND AND ORCHESTRA

23-24 Online Registration

ONLINE ENROLLMENT WILL BE OPEN FOR THE 2023-2024 SCHOOL YEAR:

You will need to complete a New Student registration if: 

Your family is new/recently moved to District 102

Your family has established a residence within District 102 boundaries, and this is your first child

enrolling in the district

Your child has never received services (Speech, Pre-K) or been enrolled in D102

Your child previously attended a D102 school but has not attended during the 2022-2023 school year.

mailto:Rebecca.waldvogel@gmail.com


Registering Incoming Kindergarten Students

Visit the district website for additional registration information

If this is your first child to the district, click on the link for “New Student Registration”  

If you have a preschooler or older student currently enrolled in the district, you will need to log in to

your PowerSchool Parent Portal and click Returning Student Registration on the left side of the page.

You will need to complete returning student registration before registering your new student.

The Kindergarten Information Sheet is now included in the online registration process

Once you have submitted your registration application, you cannot edit it.  If you need to make a

change, please contact the school where you’re registering your child(ren).

Registration is incomplete, and your student(s) is not registered until ALL paperwork is submitted. 

If you have any questions, please email your home school or the District Registration Team.

Barnsdale School

Congress Park School

Cossitt Avenue School

Forest Road School

Ogden Avenue School

Park Junior High School

District Registration Team

Returning Student Registration Email

Dear Parent/Guardian of D102 Student:

Online registration opens Monday, March 6, 2023, at 10:00 a.m. for the 2023-2024 School Year. The

registration window will remain open until Friday, April 14, 2023, at 3:00 pm.  

**Please note you can not complete online registration on a cell phone.**

To register returning student(s), please log in to your PowerSchool Parent Portal. You need to register each

returning student(s) by selecting "Returning Student Registration" on the page's left side.

You will need to complete the registration form for each one of your students. If you have multiple students

to register, return to your PowerSchool Parent Portal, switch students, and follow the same steps. If a new

D102 student is entering the district, you must complete the returning students' registration FIRST before

starting a New Student Registration.

New for the 23-24 school year, if you lease a property or reside with someone within D102 boundaries,  we

request that you submit an updated lease or the Residency Affidavits each year.

If your address has changed from what we have on file, you must provide new residency documents. You

can upload new residency documentation as a part of this online registration or drop off those documents at

your child's school of attendance.

Residency information may be requested from returning families after the online registration has been

submitted. Please note - registration is not complete until all requested paperwork is submitted. 

Once you have submitted your form, your submission cannot be changed or modified. Please contact your

school's main office if changes need to be made after submitting your form.

If you have additional questions, click HERE to visit the Registration page on the District website or email 

registration@dist102.k12.il.us.

https://www.dist102.k12.il.us/page/registration
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School Traffic, Drop-Off, and Pick-Up
In order to create a smooth start and finish to our days, please review the Traffic Map included below.

Please note that the parking lot will be closed at 8:00 a.m. to keep all students safe as they walk to their

respective line up areas for safety purposes. DO NOT park and leave your vehicle running on these streets.

The line must continue to move!! Please feel free to contact the main office (co-office@dist102.k12.il.us)

with any questions. 

ViewMap Here

SUMMER BASKETBALL CAMP @ PJHS
4 - 8TH GRADES

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1-KOU0N4msavJM2hXbjK1iqMS8rtPvZCk/view


Are you receiving the Tiger Times?
The Tiger Times is the newsletter of the Cossitt Parent Teacher Council (PTC).  It is e-mailed every Friday at

2:30 pm and includes information about parent participation opportunities (i.e. room parent/ holiday party

sign up), student or all school activities (i.e the Back to School Party), and grade specific events (i.e. the

upcoming 3rd grade Bike Rodeo).    

If you opted out of being in the D-102 directory, then your email was not included on the Tiger Times

distribution list.  To start receiving the Tiger Times emails, contact cossitttigertimes@gmail.com.  Please 

include your preferred email address and the grade level(s) of your child(ren).

**Note:  This will not affect your D-102 Directory preferences.

mailto:cossitttigertimes@gmail.com


Morning Arrival Information
Arrival is on the Blacktop on the north side of the building. All students will line up with their classes.

Teachers will be outside with signs for easy location. The lines are marked on the blacktop going west to

east, Kindergarten - 6th grade. Please see the attached document to make sure that you are familiar with

the procedures.

Arrival Line-Up

Regular school day (Mon, Tues,
Thurs, Fri)

8:15 a.m. Enter Bell

8:20 a.m - Classes Begin

11:20 a.m. - Lunch Dismissal

12:15 p.m. - Classes Begin

3:15 p.m. - Dismissal

Wacky Wed school day (Wed)

8:15 a.m. Enter Bell

8:20 a.m - Classes Begin

10:55 a.m. - Lunch Dismissal

11:50 p.m. - Classes Begin

2:30 p.m. - Dismissal

Going Home for Lunch??
If you want your child to leave campus for lunch. You need to make sure that you check them out in the

Parent Portal on PowerSchool as well as remind your child as well, so they can let their teacher know.  If

your child is not checked out in PowerSchool, we will not let your child leave the building. Lunch pick up is at

11:20 and line up is at 12:05 on the blacktop. Your child may not enter through the main office, they need to

enter from the blacktop. 

https://5il.co/1gip1


Other Lunch Reminders:

If your child needs a brown bag school lunch ($2.95), you need to email the office (co-

office@sd102.net) by 9:00 AM. We have to submit our lunch order to our provider so they can arrive on

time.  

We no longer provide eating utensils. Please make sure that your child has the appropriate eating

utensils packed in their lunch.

Health Office News:
District 102 Health Services believes in supporting optimal health to enhance learning. Please be sure to

communicate with your school’s health office regarding school absences, medications, and any health

diagnoses so we may assist in supporting your child’s success in school. Forms, and additional health

services information can be found on the district’s website under Parents: Health Services:

https://www.dist102.k12.il.us/HealthServices

Medications in School:

When it is deemed necessary by a licensed health care provider and parent to give medication in school,

District 102 policy and state guidelines must be adhered to. All medication authorization forms need to be

renewed each school year. All prescriptions require a medication authorization form to be filled out by the

health care provider. Please note: Inhalers must be sent in the original box along with the parent portions of

the authorization form filled out. Please contact the health office for questions.

Reporting absences: 708-215-6241 - Leave a
Message



All absences should be reported to the health office prior to 8:20 a.m.  Please add your school’s health

office phone number/email to your contact information (coattendance@dist102.k12.il.us 708-215-6241) for

reporting absences or other health communication needs. You will need to leave a message. When reporting

absences, please state your child’s name, teacher, grade, and reason for absence. A nurse will return your

call as needed. 
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